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At approximately 6:52 a.m. on Tuesday, December 3, 2024, the Lone Tree Police 
Department received a 9-1-1 call of “shots fired” from a male, stating he, along with four 
additional passengers, were traveling on southbound I-25 near County Line Road. The 
caller reported a driver of a black sedan was driving aggressively. The driver of the sedan 
pulled next to the passenger side of the victim’s vehicle displaying a handgun. The 
suspect shot one round into the front passenger side bumper while traveling 
approximately 80 mph. Fortunately, the shots did not cause any injuries.  
 
Officers and detectives responded to the victims and discovered the victims recorded the 
suspect vehicle and its license plate with a cell phone. This information provided helpful 
information on the suspect vehicle and a potential suspect. Detectives immediately began 
searching for the suspect’s vehicle utilizing area cameras. 
 
At approximately 1:30 p.m. a Lone Tree detective located the suspect vehicle in the area 
of Main Street and South Chambers Road within the Town of Parker. With the assistance 
of the Parker Police Department, Lone Tree Police detectives took the suspect safely into 
custody.  
 
The suspect is identified as 27-year-old Denver resident, Oscar Lozoya-Borrego. Lozoya-
Borrego was arrested and booked at the Douglas County Justice Center for several 
charges to include five counts of Attempted First Degree Murder. He is currently being 
held on a $500,000 bond.   
 
The suspect vehicle was later searched, and a firearm was located and collected. This 
appears to be an isolated incident and there is no danger to the public. 
 
The Lone Tree Police Department wishes to thank the Parker Police Department who 
assisted with this incident.  
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